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Correspondence from Germany 

(by Matheus Hontschko) 

--- 

Post 107 near Spremberg, Lower Lusatia 

January 19, 1915 

 

Dear Reader of the Volksblatt in distant 

Texas! 

 We have not had a real winter until now, 

that is to say snow and hard freeze. 100 

Russian prisoners came through Spremberg 

on their way to Neudorf on January 16th to 

be put to work in its coal mines. 100 were 

already transported in three Belgian 

railroad cars out of Goerlitz to Spremberg 

in December of last year; they were all nice 

looking young men in field-grey uniforms. 

We currently have a shortage in workers 

and we are lacking cotton in the cloth 

making factories because the English retain 

the ships too long or confiscate them 

altogether. Uncle Sam should take care of 

this since his oversea trade is not hindered: 

After all, America does have a number of 

capable war ships. Not much that is new is 

to be reported from here and I will thus 

close with heart felt greetings for the New 

Year to all the readers of the Volksblatt. 

   The Railroader. 
 

Translated by John Buerfeind 
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